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    We have finished with the main construction of the first phase of the church building, which 

consist of four classrooms, one full bathroom, kitchen, and open space for the church services. The 

main door, the windows were installed and we are in the process of getting the electricity and 

water installed as well.                                                                                                                                                     

The congregation is steady in attendance week after week. The Bible club in the community of el 

Rancho Viejo (the Old Ranch) is going well with the children and the mothers attending to hear the 

Bible stories. 

Prayer Requests: 

1. Pray for Pastor Juan Pablo Rodriguez and the congregation in the community of 

Nigromonte. 

2. Pray for the Bible club ministry in el Rancho Viejo. 

3. Pray for the spiritual growth of the congregation. 

4. Pray for the detail work for the construction of the church. (Electricity and water 

installed). 

5. Pray for some believers that are preparing for baptism. 

6. Pray for our spiritual and physical strength. 

 

Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support! 

Your Missionaries, 

Darrain, Mari, & Damaris Coker 


